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   Bay Colony Group, Inc. 
Professional Civil Engineers & Land Surveyors 

 
4 School Street, PO Box 9136 
Foxborough, Massachusetts 02035 
Telephone (508) 543-3939  Fax (508) 543-8866 
E-mail:  mailbox@baycolonygroup.com 

 
       May 17, 2023 
Mr. Robert W. Boette, Chairman 
Foxborough Conservation Commission 
40 South Street 
Foxborough, MA 02035 
  
RE: 31 WATER STREET FOXBOROUGH, MA (SE157-0610) 
   
Dear Mr. Boette, 
 
 I am submitting herewith in accordance with Condition #30 of Attachment A to the 
Order of Conditions a revised site plan for the construction of a single-family home at 31 
Water Street.  The modifications to the plan are due to the owner finalizing the floor plans 
for the home and involve the new home footprint and a revised driveway configuration.  
 
 I have also included a separate plan that shows in red the house, patio, pool and 
driveway as approved by the Commission in February, 2022.  The house size has 
changed from 7,225 sf to 7,780 sf with the major change being the elimination of the 
separate bedroom that was nw of the garage and the “nook” in the center of the house 
near the pool.  The expansion of the footprint has largely taken place in the front yard.  
The pool size has been decreased from 492 sf to 233 sf and the patio size has decreased 
from 1,364 sf to 1,164 sf.  The driveway area within the buffer zone has decreased from 
3,450 sf to 2,718 sf.  The total impervious area in the buffer zone has decreased from 
12,174 sf to 11,662 sf.   
 
 At its closest point the revised house location is 56’ from the BVW, which is less 
than the approved design which was 36’ at the nw corner of the house.  The pool is now 
69’ from the BVW which is less than the approved design which was 52’.  The location 
of the septic system and roof recharge systems have not changed and there is 717 sf 
less clearing to the west side of the driveway where the driveway now curves in toward 
the center of the lot where it previously came straight to the garage.  One area where the 
driveway is about 2’ closer (44’ vs 42’) to the BVW is where the driveway meets the 
garage.  The limit of work is about 4’ closer and 55 sf larger than the original design.   
 
 The Owner is undertaking the initial work specified in the Order by removing 
invasive species at the entrance to the site.  The work is being overseen by Pare Corp 
and it is my understanding that they have been keeping Ms. Pierce informed of the 
progress of the work.   
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 It is my professional opinion that the modifications are minor and do not derogate 
from the conditions imposed by the Commission in the Order of Conditions.  I request 
that the Commission review the modification and render an opinion at the May 22, 2023 
hearing.  
 
 Thank you for your consideration and we look forward to meeting with you on May 
22d.   
       Very truly yours, 
 
       BAY COLONY GROUP, INC. 
 
 
 
        
       William R. Buckley, Jr., P.E. 
       Project Manager 
Encl. 
 






